PPCMA Update  10-28-07
Dear PPCMA Members:

The following is a summary of recent events with the VFD&EMS Board and specifically the firing and subsequent reinstatement of Pecan Plantation Fire Chief Dave Raffa. This is a very important update, and we hope that you will take the time to read it.

VFD&EMS Board Meetings (10/27/07)

(The short version of these two meetings is that Dave Raffa has been reinstated as Fire Chief, but we would ask that you read the entire summary for your own information.)

8 am “Closed” VFD&EMS Board Meeting

The “closed” 8:00 am meeting was held for Fire and EMS Crew members, Auxiliary and Hood County Fire Marshall Roger Deeds to discuss with the VFD&EMS Board the recent events with regard to the “firing” of Chief Raffa.  There were about 40 crew members, and 30 others present at this meeting, along with the VFD&EMS Board, comprised of Robert Burns, Charlie Lee, Bill Gerron, Ted Goskowski, Dana Segler, and Sandra Winfield.

VFD&EMS Board President Robert Burns presented a brief historical review of how things had reached the current point.

He explained that in their regular October VFD&EMS Board meeting, they had voted to pursue an initiative for a member assessment increase of an undetermined amount to be dedicated solely for Fire and EMS.  It was then discovered that PPOA was intending to ask the members for a PPOA dues increase.  Mr. Burns confirmed this intention with PPOA President Gary Guffey.  At that point, five of the seven VFD&EMS Board members verbally agreed to rescind the earlier vote to pursue a dedicated increase for Fire and EMS.  A special meeting was called to rescind that earlier vote.

Some of the VFD&EMS Board members had observed that signatures were being obtained for a member initiative, which had not been authorized by the VFD&EMS Board, but was sponsored by Dave Raffa.  It was quickly pointed out to the Board by members of the audience that any PPOA member has a right to sponsor a member initiative regardless of whether or not it is authorized by the Board or anyone else. 

When the special meeting took place, the board voted to rescind their previous vote and presented Chief Raffa with a previously prepared “Letter of Resignation”.  Mr. Raffa refused to sign that letter.  At that time, a motion to “fire” Mr. Raffa was made, and approved by the VFD&EMS Board.

Several members of the Fire and EMS crews in the audience then questioned the authority of the VFD&EMS Board to “fire” Mr. Raffa, based on their By-Laws.  A review of the By-Laws, originally drafted by PPOA at the time of the 1996 separation of VFD&EMS from PPOA control, authorizes the removal of a Board member, but not an official elected by the crew, such as the Fire Chief. 

VFD&EMS Board member Bill Gerron noted that there was a minimal period of time between Mr. Raffa being “fired” and a PPCMA update regarding that dismissal.  He felt that the response to Dave Raffa’s dismissal was “preplanned” and “pretty well orchestrated”.  Mr. Raffa responded by stating that he had contacted PPCMA in order to get the unbiased facts of this event out to the membership, and that PPCMA had not coerced or coordinated this initiative.

When asked by a member in the audience if the decision to “fire” Mr. Raffa was arrived at prior to the special meeting, as evidenced by the prepared “Letter of Termination”, Mr. Gerron responded by saying “yes”.

Several fire crew members then spoke from the floor in support of Mr. Raffa, with some going so far as to say that if Mr. Raffa was not reinstated as Chief, they would immediately resign as volunteers.  This sentiment was strongly held by many of the volunteers present.  Another crew member voiced his opinion that it was the VFD&EMS Board that needed to be replaced, not Chief Raffa.

Bill Mitchell, who was appointed acting Fire Chief by the VFD&EMS Board immediately after the “firing”, pointed out to the VFD&EMS Board that the morale of the fire crew was at a very low point, a situation he felt had been created by the VFD&EMS Board and fell squarely on them.  He noted that on the first response call following Mr. Raffa’s firing, only five fire crew members actually responded.  He requested that the VFD&EMS Board reconsider the firing of Mr. Raffa and his removal from the VFD&EMS Board.

Mr. Burns informed the group that at the time of the September election for the two vacancies, only two candidates stepped forward, one of whom withdrew.  The VFD&EMS Board chose to have Charlie Lee and Bill Gerron remain as Board members rather than going forward with the regular election process, given this lack of candidates.  (You may have noticed, that you did not receive the customary Annual Ballot to elect members to the VFD&EMS Board, as you have customarily received in past years.)

Mr. Raffa, wearing his Fire Chief uniform, explained to all in attendance that he had put forth the initiative as a PPOA member, not as Fire Chief.  He further explained that the figure of $10 was a figure arrived at with a great deal of thought.  Regardless of the VFD&EMS Board's action, he felt, under existing policies, that he was still the duly elected Fire Chief, and as such still considered himself to be the Fire Chief.  He stated that his heart and soul is in that position, for the betterment of all members and the safety of all VFD personnel. 

At that point the meeting was adjourned and the VFD&EMS Board went into “emergency closed session”.  After that brief private meeting, Mr. Burns emerged and announced that Dave Raffa had been reinstated as Fire Chief and PP VFD&EMS Board Member.

10:00 am Annual VFD&EMS Board Meeting

The Annual Meeting was called to order by VFD&EMS Board President Robert Burns, with Board members Charlie Lee, Bill Gerron, Ted Goskowski, Dana Segler, Sandra Winfield and Dave Raffa in attendance.  Roughly 30 other PPOA members were also in attendance. 

The meeting was turned over to Treasurer Bill Gerron for presentation of the financial report.  He first explained the By-Laws, election process, and requirements of the Fire and EMS to provide certain services and response capabilities in order to qualify for funding.  Mr. Raffa was called on to explain the purpose and sources of funding for the equipment which is operated by Pecan Fire and EMS.  Mr. Raffa also pointed out that the Indian Harbor HOA and the City of DeCordova Bend Estates provide funding to their Fire Departments. PPOA had provided just Fire & EMS "dispatch service", but recently stopped doing even that. PPOA provides NO FUNDING OF PECAN VFD&EMS.

Mr. Gerron then reiterated the fact that PPOA itself provides no funding for Fire and EMS. Voluntary donations are received from individual PPOA members, not the association.  EMS Chief Sandra Winfield also pointed out that the full costs of all services are not billed to members to whom EMS service is provided.  While an individual's insurance company is billed for the full amount of EMS service costs, whatever they do not reimburse or cover is forgiven by the EMS. The individual is not asked to make up the difference.

Mr. Gerron then compared the 2007 and 2008 budgets, saying that the 2007 budget was $432,174 while the 2008 budget was $478,910.  The 2007 budget should be roughly $30K “in the black”.  The 2008 budget is currently expected to be funded through the projected $460K in contributions and collections from insurance, along with some minimal funding from Hood and Johnson Counties.  If member contributions are not sustained, or if vehicle maintenance costs or repair needs come up, there will be a budget shortfall.

One PPOA member in attendance then asked if the board intended to endorse the $10 dedicated dues increase initiative put forward by Mr. Raffa, and also wanted to know why was he had been fired.  Mr. Burns responded that Mr. Raffa had been reinstated and went on to explain that the $10 dedicated dues increase initiative was not a VFD&EMS Board initiative. He added that the VFD&EMS Board will consider whether or not to endorse the initiative at a later meeting. 

Another member stated that she felt the VFD&EMS Board needed to get behind the initiative regardless of any conflict with a PPOA dues increase initiative, and simply let the members decide whether either or both initiatives warranted approval.  Mr. Goskowski commented that “when PPOA withdrew the dispatch funding, PPOA essentially got their increase”.  (As you may recall, PPOA has referred to saving $117,000 by the decision that PPOA no longer provides “dispatch”, which has forced the PP VFD&EMS to 911 service. This PPOA decision has required the EMS to have paramedics on duty 24/7, to meet the qualifications of a 911 provider.)

Mr. Burns then thanked everyone for their attendance and the meeting was adjourned.

PPCMA is very pleased to see the outcome of this meeting.  We are very pleased to see the strong community support for Chief Raffa. Our community could never repay him for the countless hours of dedication he has freely provided, the hundreds of calls he has responded to in the middle of the night, while we were all enjoying a good night's sleep, and the 13 years of leadership he has provided this community, not to mention the leadership he has provided at the Hood County level. PPCMA also sincerely hopes that the VFD&EMS Board will make the decision to endorse Dave Raffa’s petition to place a $10 Dedicated Assessment for Fire & EMS on the March 2008, PPOA Ballot.

Congratulations Chief Raffa, right has prevailed!

Thanks for your interest and helping us "spread the word!"
Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
